

St. Vincent Pallotti Catholic School

201 N. 76th Street, Milwaukee, WI 53213

Phone: 414.258.4165

www.stvincentpallotti.org

WE INSPIRE.

WE CHANGE LIVES.

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As we end the days that are our 'calendar-revised', and, 'school board approved' spring break of March 19th through March 29th, we are beginning the time when Pallotti teachers will be reaching out to your children to continue work in academic subjects.

Our teachers have been setting up lessons and will reach out to you **during this week of March 30th**. They will **try to connect** with you through channels of communication such as email, Google Classroom, Dojo, phone, and other links/websites through which teachers have been arranging off-site options for learning. Also, teachers are preparing to provide learning materials/packets for families who may not have computer/phone access to teacher lessons/direction for students at home, as private and public schools are providing throughout Wisconsin and the United States.

If a learning packet is needed by your family, these will be left for your family in the gym for pick up during the Monday through Friday times when food is provided for the 3 groups defined by the State of Wisconsin: 1) Pallotti families, 2) others who stop for food, and, 3) senior citizens.

Food availability will continue in the Pallotti gym through our food service program Monday through Friday from 10:30 AM to 12:30 PM.

We have no further communication about the possibility of school continuing in the traditional form for 2019-2020 school year, <u>at this time</u>. The Archdiocese has provided an update 'possibility' today, Sunday, March 29th, stating that school will likely NOT RESUME PRIOR TO April 24th, according to current information.

The state of Wisconsin, as well as the federal government, have officially announced that the state/government mandated test of the Forward Exam will not be given this year as required in Grades 3-8.

Continue to contact us through email and school phone voice mail. We will also be posting communication updates on Pallotti's Facebook.

In the absence of opportunity to provide Mass for people, see www.stvincentpallotti.org for homilies based upon the Lenten readings. We have begun the 5th Week of Lent on this March 29th. This means that next Sunday, April 5th is Palm Sunday and the beginning of Holy Week.

May you all remain safe, and keep one another in prayer. Special blessing and love to those who have experienced loss and additional pain resulting from the CoVID 19 pandemic.

Jeffrey Johnson, Principal